
Correspondence received since the January 2025 council meeting: 

• LALC eNews. 

• Complaint from a resident about vehicles contravening the No Entry at the Chapel 

Lane/Station Road/Mill Lane junction, to access the St Thomas’ car park. 

• Complaint from a resident about litter on Park Lane (the Fen Lane end) and dog poo 

bags thrown in the hedge. 

• Confirmation that Lincs & Notts Air Ambulance are still able to attend the Annual 

Parish Meeting in April. 

• Notification that Heritage Lincolnshire are working with NKDC to develop a heritage 

strategy and action plan for the district for the next 10 years. Two workshops and an 

online survey have been arranged. 

• Notification that LCC Highways have commissioned the National Highways & 

Transport (NHT) surveys for parish and town councils, to ensure that they capture 

feedback on Highways and transport services in the area. 

• Notification from National Grid that they will be putting underground cables in along 

Canterbury Drive, between 27 January and 21 March. There will be a road closure in 

place on part of Canterbury drive. Affected residents have received letters about 

this. 

• NKDC Town and Parish Council newsletter. 

• Agenda for 2025 Christmas Market Committee meeting. 

• Complaint from a resident regarding the state of the bridge over the beck, between 

High Street and Beck Lane. 

• Notification the cricket club have obtained 10 free fruit trees and want to plant 

them. 

• NKDC information about making an environmental action plan. 

• Complaint about overgrown hedge on Sunningdale Grove. 

• Minutes of MAG flooding meeting. 

• Notification of publication of a report summarising the feedback from the Central 

Lincolnshire Design Code consultation. 

• Complaint about speeding traffic on Fen Road. 

• LCC Town and Parish Council update. 

• Update about the campaign for the safety of lithium-ion batteries. 

• LALC Training Bulletin. 

• Agenda for the next MAG flooding meeting. 

• Notification that the NK Lottery Grant Scheme is open for applications. 

• Notification of NKDC new waste collection fees.  

• Confirmation from LCC Flood Resilience team on planned installation of telemetry in 

the village to monitor water levels. 

 



Meetings held since the January 2025 council meeting: 

• 29/01/25 – Cllrs Buckley-Jones and Sockell attended the NKDC workshop with 

Heritage Lincolnshire, to help develop a heritage strategy and action plan for the 

district for the next 10 years. 

• 06/02/25 – Cllrs Sockell and Trafford attended a meeting with the Bowls Club and 

police representative regarding an application for a premises licence at Station Road. 

• 07/02/25 – Cllr Trafford attended the latest Multi Agency Group (MAG) flooding 

meeting. 

 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


